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Moving?
We’ll be there waiting if you give us two weeks’
advance notice!

Name ______________________________________________________

New Address__________________________________________________

City ________________________________________________________

State/Zip ____________________________________________________

New Parish __________________________________________________

Effective Date ________________________________________________
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Above, Indianapolis firefighters process
into St. Mary Church in Indianapolis on
Sept. 11 during the ninth annual
Public Safety Memorial Mass, which paid
tribute to the heroes and victims of the
2001 terrorist attacks. The firefighters are,
from left, Joseph Schenk, James Jones,
Michael Greene, Todd Courtney and
David Owens. 

Left, members of the Indianapolis
Fire Department raised the ladders on
two fire trucks as a tribute to the victims
and heroes of the 2001 terrorist attacks.

9/11 Public Safety
Memorial Mass

Indianapolis Fire Department Battalion Chief Howard Stahl
proclaims the first Scripture reading during the ninth annual
Public Safety Memorial Mass on Sept. 11 at St. Mary Church
in Indianapolis, which paid tribute to the heroes and victims
of the 2001 terrorist attacks in New York, Washington, D.C.,
and rural Pennsylvania. Father Aaron Jenkins is seated at left
and Father Michael O’Mara is seated at right. Father O’Mara,
the pastor of St. Mary Parish, and Father Jenkins, the
associate director of vocations for the archdiocese and
chaplain at Father Thomas Scecina Memorial High School in
 Indianapolis, concelebrated the Mass.

Lt. Dei Johnson, left, and Capt. Aletha Henderson were
among the Indianapolis Fire Department staff members
who participated in the Sept. 11 Mass. 
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By Sean Gallagher

Carla Hill has been appointed the
Archdiocese of Indianapolis’ victim
assistance coordinator.

Hill will coordinate the archdiocese’s
response to provide emotional and spiritual
support for victims of sexual abuse by

clergy, religious,
paid lay staff or
volunteers in the
parishes, schools
and agencies of the
Church in central
and southern
Indiana.

Since 1999, Hill
has worked for
Catholic Charities
as a counselor at
several schools in

the archdiocese. She will continue in that
role while taking on the work of victim
assistance coordinator.

Archdiocesan chancellor
Annette “Mickey” Lentz, who is Hill’s
liaison with the archdiocese in her work
with victims of sexual abuse, is happy to
have Hill working in this new capacity.

“She sees herself as a good listener and
able to give direction in a kind yet
purposeful way,” Lentz said. “It is a
pleasure to have Carla Hill working for the
archdiocese in this new role.”

Lentz was especially pleased that Hill
sees giving pastoral care to victims of
sexual abuse as a ministry.

“What I’m hoping is to help people ease
some of their hurt—because there’s a lot of
hurt,” Hill said.

She also said that her “ultimate goal”
will be to help victims come to “where they
want to be with their faith.

“But the other avenue of that is just to
lessen the pain,” Hill said. “And if you
lessen the pain, that’s the primary goal.”

Prior to ministering in the Church
in central and southern Indiana, Hill
worked for nearly two years for the State
of Kansas as a sexual abuse investigator.
She also worked as a counselor for
Catholic Charities in Kansas, and in that
role ministered to victims of sexual abuse.

At the same time that Hill became the
new victims assistance coordinator,
two new members were appointed to the
Archdiocese of Indianapolis Review Board.

The review board assists

Archbishop Daniel M. Buechlein in carrying
out the provisions of the “Charter for the
Protection of Children and Young People”
adopted by the U.S. Conference of Catholic
Bishops in 2002. The charter establishes
protocols for dealing with the sexual abuse
of minors by Church personnel.

The new review board members are
Mary Horty, a member of St. Mark the
Evangelist Parish in Indianapolis, and
Eileen Ahrens, a member of St. John the
Evangelist Parish in Indianapolis.

Horty is a retired Indianapolis
Metropolitan Police Department officer who
worked as an instructor and detective in

IMPD’s child abuse department.
Ahrens previously was a caseworker for

the Department of Public Welfare in
Hamilton County, Ohio, and worked as an
outreach coordinator for Adult Protective
Services in Marion, Boone, Hamilton and
Hendricks counties in Indiana.

Victims of sexual abuse in archdiocesan
parishes, schools and agencies should call
Hill at 317-236-1548 or 800-382-9836,
ext. 1548. She may also be reached by 
e-mail at chill@archindy.org. For more
information about the archdiocese’s sexual
misconduct policies, log on to
www.archindy.org/abuse. †

Due to road construction around the
residence of Archbishop Daniel M.
Buechlein, the second annual
“Bishop’s Bash” will begin at 4:30 p.m.
on Sept. 19 at its new location,
Bishop Simon Bruté College Seminary,
2500 Cold Spring Road in Indianapolis.

Mass will start at 5 p.m. followed by a
cookout, games and an outdoor, big-screen

showing of the football game between the
Indianapolis Colts and New York Giants.
Archbishop Buechlein will be the principal
celebrant of the Mass.

The Bishop’s Bash is sponsored by the
archdiocesan Young Adult and College
Campus Ministry. All young adult
Catholics in central and southern Indiana
are invited to this free event. †

Second annual ‘Bishop’s Bash’ moved to
Bishop Simon Bruté College Seminary

Carla Hill appointed new archdiocesan victim assistance coordinator

Carla Hill
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